




 

The Molalla City Council adopted an Ordinance creating a Street Maintenance Utility in January 

2018. The City Council also adopted a Resolution setting the monthly fee for the Utility at 

$11.00 per month. The City Council adopted the Ordinance following almost two years of data 

collection, public discussions and three (3) town hall meetings.  

Identifying revenue sources for Street Maintenance is a challenge for most Cities, and based on 

the data collected and input received from the public discussions and town hall meetings, the 

City Council determined creating the Street Maintenance Utility for Molalla was the most 

appropriate solution to this problem.  

Data indicates there is over $16 million of street maintenance needs throughout the 33 miles of 

aging streets within City limits.  Yet, the City is generally only able to budget approximately 

$75,000 per year for street maintenance purposes.  Because street maintenance needs exceed 

the City’s income to fund repairs, the City must find additional funding sources for these 

purposes.  Without an increase in funding, City streets will continue to degrade, which will have 

a direct effect on the safety of the City’s roadways for vehicles, bicycles, and pedestrians. 

To address this concern, the City Council adopted an Ordinance to create a maintenance 

mechanism in the City code and set a fee by Resolution.  

A YES vote: Supports City Council’s decision to create a Street Maintenance Utility and upholds 

the Ordinance as adopted by City Council. 

A NO vote: Eliminates the Street Maintenance Utility Ordinance from the City code. 


